

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of November 13, 2014
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met at the Louisiana Department of Revenue, Thursday, November 13, 2014 at 10 o’clock a.m. (10:00 a.m.)
Committee Members present were: Chairman, Tim Cefalu, Secretary, Tim Barfield, Donna Andres, Roy Austin, and Henri Louapre.  
Also present were Debra Guillory, Joseph Vaughn, Cindy Pugh, BJ Meche, Travis Fossett, Shauna Knaps, and Byron Henderson (LDR), Rick Mekdessie (E-Gov Systems), Mark West (Ascension).
Chairman Cefalu declared the meeting duly convened at 10:15 AM.
Henri Louapre made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of September 4, 2014, which was seconded by Donna Andries and the committee all agreed.  The minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

1.) Current Operations/Statistics as of September 30, 2014
· Collections as of September were $138 million and 81.8K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $7.6 billion with over 4.4 million returns filed.  The system is working and collections are continuing to grow.
· There was some discussion on the system support, should the parishes elect to mandate electronic filing.  Joseph Vaughn (LDR) stated that the system should be ok with an increase in filings.  

2.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

· Debra Guillory had a few concerns the parishes are having. 

· Rounding – The preference is not to round but parishes can go in and individually round.  Taxpayers are voicing concerns about it as some of them are filing for multiple parishes and some parishes round and some don’t.  Rick stated that the system is designed to let the parishes choose whether to round or not.  Debra is relaying to the taxpayers that it is up to the parish.  Debra suggested that we place a statement on the return stating that it is up to the parish whether they round.  Secretary Barfield was in agreement with that suggestion.  
· State ID – The issue is whether the State ID should be on all returns or just the state return.  Rick Mekdessie responded saying that this too is left up to the parish to decide.  It is not required when the account is registered.  

· Alpha order of names – Rick Mekdessie stated this will have to be done in the building of the system.  

· Orleans Parish – Orleans would like to use the trade name on the return as opposed to the legal name.  Rick Mekdessie has a meeting scheduled with them and will discuss.  It may in fact affect other parishes.  It will not affect interest and penalty however.  Another issue is when a return’s due date falls on a holiday, a grace period is allowed, and when calculate subsequent months it is calculating the grace period instead of the original due date and they are concerned that they are losing money on interest and penalties.  
· It was requested for Debra to let the committee members know when the system is down and that she let the committee know of system problems in the quarterly meetings.    

3.)  Update on Move to SalesTax.Louisiana.gov
· URL – Byron Henderson presented to the committee the new name and logo.  It would be a cosmetic redesign of the current website.  It is being presented to the IT Governance Committee next week to determine the time table for the redesign.  Rick Mekdessie suggested beefing up the site such as putting more information about sales tax on the site.  Roy suggested the verbiage mention that it is for state and local filings.  Chairman Cefalu and Donna Andries will take it back to LATA and present it at the annual meeting to get feedback.  Secretary Barfield asked if they could get back to the committee within the next 30 days with suggestions and comments.  Adding a tag line was also suggested: Free Integrated Electronic Filing for State and Local.  Roy made a motion to allow LDR to move forward with the rebranding of the logo and website pending approval of the committee.  The committee approved the motion.    
· Optional exemptions – The issue is that some parishes won’t supply the info and the info is needed to put on the system.  The committee discussed a letter being sent from the committee to the parishes for the info.  Chairman Cefalu will draft and send to committee members to get out sooner.  
5.)  Next Meeting Dates
· The committee selected the meeting dates for the upcoming year.  The dates selected are as follows: February 12th, May 14th, August 13th, and November 12th.      
There being no further agenda items or public comments Donna Andries made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Roy Austin seconded.  Chairman Cefalu adjourned the meeting at 11:01 AM.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Tim Cefalu, Chairman

